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Forthcoming Developments in Euphrasia

The recently published handbook was 
always intended to reflect the current 
status quo.  It did of course highlight 
where taxonomic gaps and difficulties 
needed sorting out.
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Current taxonomy dates from Peter Yeo's 
1978 paper.
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As an example of a typical problem, lets 
look at Euphrasia curta.  This was in use 
from the late nineteenth century and good 
descriptions were published in Clapham, 
Tutin and Warburg.  This is the species 
mapped in 1968.
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Euphrasia curta (Fries) Wettst.

Here is an example of the species from 
Anglesey, taken by Hugh Short.  It's 
possible to see the longish eglandular 
hairs which are typical of this taxon.
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The picture can't be displayed.

Euphrasia curta (Fries) Wettst.

The species was name by Fries back in 
the early 19th century.  Unfortunately 
there is no type material but examples of 
plants which he sent to colleagues from 
the type location are available.
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Euphrasia curta var 
glabrescens (Pugsley) = 
Euphrasia nemorosa 
(Pers) Wallr.

Peter Yeo didn't like Euphrasia curta and 
proceeded to dismember it.   He began by 
allocating Euphrasia curta var. 
glabrescens (yes that's right – a glabrous
version of  a plant defined by its 
hariness!) to E. nemorosa.  Probably 
correctly in most cases.
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Euphrasia ostenfeldii 
(Pugsley) Yeo

He then carved out a new species 
Euphrasia ostenfeldii, still recognised 
today.
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Dwarf hairy forms of 
Euphrasia nemorosa

That left a group of hairy plants, like the 
ones shown, which he failed to deal with.  
He described Fries' original material as 
dwarf, hairy forms of Euphrasia.  Not 
these then.
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Back to the 1968 map.  The areas where 
these un-named hairy plants occur are 
marked (some within the N. Wales group 
are in fact E. ostenfeldii).  They are easily 
recognisable and clearly need taxonomic 
recognition.

Just an example of the current ongoing 
work on the genus in the UK.


